
 

 

Term 4 newsletter #14 
 
 
 
Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 
We are already 2 weeks into what is just a 9 week term. The 
children have been busy in their various areas with lots of great 
learning happening. 
Thank you for continuing to support us with smooth drop offs 
and pickups, it really helps with keeping a good routine going 
for the children. 
 
 
What’s been happening 
 
Year 5 & 6 have been 
busy practicing with 
Patrice from 
Gobsmacked their 
production Dilbert Clancy. 
Next week we will provide 
information about the 
actual production 
performances - watch out 
on Seesaw. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
TERM  4 

key dates 
 
Y6 Production dress 
rehearsal 
Friday 5th Nov 
 
Mufti Day 
Friday 5th Nov – Theme “Animal” 
 
Y6 Production – TBC 
Mon 8th – Tues 9th Nov 
 
Y4-6 Choir Festival – 
cancelled 
 
Y5-6 Athletics 
Wed 24th Nov 
 
Y1-4 Athletics 
Fri 26th Nov 
 
Y6 EOY trip – Waimarino 
Fri 26th Nov 
 
Accord day – Teacher 
only – no school 
Thurs 2nd Dec 
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Science learning focus is on God is our Creator. The children have been learning about how we 

can see God’s hand around our campus. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A look at Literacy 
 
At this time of the year we are so encouraged to see the growth in the children. Literacy is a big part 
of our Primary learning as seen here in a walk around the Primary classes. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

Lego club 
 
The Lego Club run by Mr Martin has been busy and our cabinets are full of amazing creations that 
have been put together by our Primary children.  
Our display cabinets are updated regularly and the primary office is a popular place to visit for all 
ages! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Choir festival update 
 
We have received notification that the Tauranga Choir Festival due to be held on Friday November 
19th has been cancelled due to the current Covid restrictions.  We want to especially acknowledge 
our two awesome soloists – Karlyn Richardson and Chloe Mathfield who have worked so hard and 
spent many hours learning their songs. The choir and our soloists have worked extremely hard and 
we are all disappointed that this event is not going ahead.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Mufti day 
 
Thank you for your kind donations for mufti day last term, the primary children 
collected $435.10 which was forwarded onto Apanui Primary School in 
Whakatane. 
 
Our last mufti day for the year will be held next Friday 5th November, the theme is 
“Animal” and our donations will be split between two charities RDA and the SPCA. 
Please remember to send your gold coin donations with your 
child on Friday to support these wonderful charities! 

 
 
 
A big thank you to Laura, Zierra and Zu Er for their 
beautiful poster promoting Mufti Day! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
calendar art reminder 
 
Please note that your Calendar art online orders need to in by 
9am on Monday 1st November, this is an awesome fundraiser 
for our Primary school and a great idea for Christmas gifts for 
you and your extended family! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

primary sports update 
 
We have a few places available for Mini Polo (formerly known as Flippaball) players in the Yr 3&4 
year group. The details regarding the season are on the BC primary sports website under Mini Polo.  
Please contact the Sports office on 5791 819 or email christine.browne@beth.school.nz if you have 
any questions or would like to enrol your child. 
 
 
 

 
library 
 
The second hand book sale is on in the Library from 1 – 5 November, 
books are 50c each. 
 
 
 

 
 
UNIFORM 
 
It has been encouraging to see so many named hats and sandals as we have come 
into summer uniform this term. Please check items as names do fade and can wear 
off over time. 
Hats must be worn outdoors so your child needs to ensure they have their hats at 
school each day please. 
We are reminding children that sandals are not to be worn with socks please. Thank you for your 
support with this. 
 

Thank you again for your continued support for our great teachers. We are at that time of year that 
we are planning staffing and class placements for the next school year. As we confirm our teachers 
and classes we will let you know. 
As teachers consider class placements for next year they are all aware that you as parents will be 
seeking the best for your children. If you have any concerns around your child’s placement or 
supporting information, we ask that you do not make requests to your child’s current teacher but 
submit any comments to me by email. Please do not send requests for specific teachers. Thank you 
for your understanding as we prayerfully and carefully consider the best fit for each child we are 
blessed to have in our BC whanau.  
 
Ngā mihi, 
Karen 
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